
 

 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law as follows: 
Under s 107, the time for the making of the final determination on the Threshold for participant 
compensation following market intervention (Ref. ERC0255) proposal has been extended to 
19 December 2019. 
Under ss 102 and 103, the making of the National Electricity Amendment (Transparency of 
new projects) Rule 2019 No. 8 (Ref. ERC0257) and related final determination. Schedule 1 
commences on 19 December 2019. Schedules 2 and 3 commence on 1 December 2019. 
Schedule 4 commences on 7 November 2019. 
Under s 99, the making of a draft determination and related draft rule on the Improving 
transparency and extending duration of MT PASA proposal (Ref. ERC0270). Written requests 
for a pre-determination hearing must be received by 31 October 2019. Submissions must be 
received by 9 January 2020. 
Under s 95, the Australian Energy Market Operator has requested the Application of 
compensation in relation to AEMO interventions (Ref. ERC0282) proposal. The proposal seeks 
to narrow the circumstances when affected participant compensation is payable in connection 
with AEMO interventions. The AEMC intends to expedite the proposal under s 96 as it 
considers the proposed Rule is non-controversial, subject to requests not to do so. Written 
requests not to expedite the proposal must be received by 7 November 2019. Submissions 
must be received by 21 November 2019. 
 
Under s 95, The Honourable Lily D'Ambrosio MP, Minister for Energy, Environment and 
Climate Change, Minister for Solar Homes (Victoria) has requested the Victorian jurisdictional 
derogation – RERT contracting (Ref. ERC0283) proposal. The proposal seeks a jurisdictional 
derogation for Victoria to allow the Australian Energy Market Operator (AEMO) to contract for 
reserve electricity capacity under the Reliability and Emergency Reserve Trader (RERT) 
mechanism on a multi-year basis. The AEMC intends to expedite the proposal under s 96 as it 
considers the proposed Rule is urgent, subject to requests not to do so. Written requests not to 
expedite the proposal must be received by 7 November 2019. Submissions must be received 
by 21 November 2019. 
Submissions can be made via the AEMC’s website. Before making a submission, please 
review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. Submissions should be made in 
accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making written submissions on Rule change 
proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website, subject to confidentiality. 
Written requests should be sent to submissions@aemc.gov.au and cite the reference in the 
title. Before sending a request, please review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. 
Documents referred to above are available on the AEMC’s website and are available for 
inspection at the AEMC’s office. 
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